Be Your Best – Rock Challenge

Every year, the Be Your Best Foundation hold dance events up and down the country, where schools tell a story through dance, drama and costume. These stories often have a moral message, such as warning of the dangers of drugs and alcohol, or the effects of bullying. 

On Saturday 8th March 2014, 45 pupils and 5 members of staff from Mintlaw Academy made their way to the AECC to take part in the Grampian Be Your Best – Rock Challenge event. Schools from across the City and Shire compete each year to make it into the Scottish Finals in Dundee. It had been several years since Mintlaw Academy had taken part in the event, and despite the very early start (7am bus), there was a sense of excitement in the air.

The pupils of Mintlaw Academy had been working very hard on their production of Snow White and the Seven Deadly Sins in the run up to the event; putting together their own soundtrack, making their costumes and designing and painting their set. Despite some setbacks, with costumes coming undone, or the set being painted upside down, and the possibility of having no way to transport our set, everything came together on the day. 
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Faces were painted, hair was coiffed and sprayed into place, costumes fixed, set bolted back together, and all this whilst attending various meetings, rehearsals and dance-offs over the course of the day. At around 7.30pm the stage crew were called to take their place backstage, and then we knew it was only a matter of minutes before the cast had to be backstage, ready to perform!
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And what a performance it was! The performers danced and acted brilliantly, the stage crew turned and moved their set without a hitch, and the lighting and filming crew enhanced the story perfectly! The judges were suitably impressed with the performance and, at the prize-giving, Mintlaw Academy won awards for Stage Use and Performance Skills. 
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A huge congratulations to everyone who took part in the performance and a massive thank you to all staff, pupils and parents who helped to make it a success. We are ready to start preparing for next year’s performance – and we hope that you are too!

